
 
Dear Classmates: 

 

Hard to believe, but 50 years have gone by since we graduated from T.F. South. But they 

have and it is time for us to celebrate once again. Our 50th reunion will be held on Saturday, 

October 2, 2021 at the Center for Visual and Performing Arts in Munster, IN. In this 

year of the pandemic, planning has taken on new challenges. We have had to delay getting 

specific information to you until we knew venues were open and safe and the reunion was a 

‘go’ – So, let’s plan to party! 
 

We also would love to offer a golf outing (course to be determined) on Friday. All levels of 

players could participate in a 9-hole best ball format. If golf is not your game and you would 

like to organize another event, please contact a committee member and we will help 

coordinate your efforts. Additionally, with enough interest there will be a tour of the high 

school and an informal Friday night event.  
 

At 5:30 pm on Saturday October 2nd the Party begins with registration followed by the 

taking of a class picture. Both class and individual pictures will be available for purchase. 

We have planned an evening with dinner, music and conversation. A cash bar will be 

available during the event. The party continues until 11:00 pm. 
 

Many classmates still need to be located. Therefore, we are requesting your assistance in 

providing us with the current address, e-mail or phone number of any classmate(s) you may 

know. Please do not assume that classmates you know have received information. We 

appreciate any help reaching classmates.  Although we are trying to contact everyone, we 

may have inadvertently left someone out. We have a presence on Facebook.com, 

Classmates.com and AlumniClass.com as well as our own website: 

https://spiralblue.net/tfs/reunion.htm.  
 

Whether you plan to attend the reunion or not, please fill out and return the reservation form. 

This will help us maintain records for future reunions. 
 

We hope to see you next October 2nd! 
 

The 50th Reunion Planning Committee: Debbie Bauer Senffner (219-951-9407 or 

dazzle53@gmail.com ), Scott Malcom (708-997-8504 or malcommini@gmail.com), Luann 

Knoerzer (luannmalark@gmail.com), Theresa Pasquarella (Theresa@studio1digital.com), 

Mark Valco, our class archivist and website administrator (spiralblue@yahoo.com) and 

Lynda Willer (708-945-7548 or lyndawiller@comcast.net). 
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